
 

 

Cherwell League Management Meeting Minutes  

Thursday 4th September 2014 at BNOCC, Akeman Street, Bicester. 

Attendees  

 Clive Ricks, Richard Giles, Len Payne, Gary Murton, David Pryor, Stuart Misseldine, Nick Pykett. 

Apologies 

Stephen Brain, Les Addison, Tony Lord. 

Matters Arising 
 
None not covered by the agenda. 
 
Correspondence 
 
Confirmation of deduction of points for Long Marston 1st X1. 
Various queries re. availability weeks 17 & 18. 
Possible membership applications from Westbury and Cowley International. 
Loss of points for Cublington 1st X1. 
Disciplinary reports for two players. 
Transfer of players between OCA and CCL. 
 
Finance 
 
There was £36,637.41 in the main account with monies put aside for the Anniversary Dinner and 
Celebration Matches. 
 
Disciplinary Matters 
 
Two players had been reported by umpires and the Chairman will review and ask for comments prior 
to any hearings. 
 
Wolverton CC had failed to pay a fine from a previous disciplinary hearing. The fine of £100 will be 
doubled if it is not paid by September 11th 2014. 
 
Confirmation of a point deduction for Long Marston 1st X1. 
 
Deduction of points for Cublington 1st X1. 



 
40th Anniversary Season 
 
The Chairman thanked all the players who had represented The League in these matches. 
 
The final game is against an OCA X1 at Cumnor CC on 7th September at 1pm. 
 
Dinner 
 
Booking is now available on line and clubs can reserve tables of 8, 10 or 12 (12 will be very cosy). 
Menu choice must be made at the time of booking. 
The Dinner will commence at 8pm and as well as the Guest Speaker, Michael Vaughan OBE, there 
will be ‘magical entertainment’ and visual reminders of years gone by. There will also be an 
opportunity to select your best ever Cherwell League team. 
 
Sub-Committees 
 
There have been no recent meetings. 
 
Club Forums 
 
The forums will be held on the 15th September at Cumnor CC and the 16th September at Bledlow 
Village CC. Both commencing at 7.30pm. 
 
AGM 
 
Nominations for the Management Committee, proposed and seconded by two different clubs, must 
be sent to the Secretary by 15th September. 
 
Website 
 
The website has had 10 million hits since its launch and 5 million in 2014 alone. 
This website has been so successful because of the skill and dedication of Gary Murton. The cost for 
this website would have been between £10-20k and the Management Team, especially the Hon. 
Treasurer are very grateful to GM for his efforts. 
 
AOB 
 
David Pryor raised the issue of the lack of press coverage of the CCL outside of Oxfordshire. Ideas 
were requested for future discussion. 
 
Future Meetings 
 
Management Meeting 9th October. 
AGM 20th November. 
 
All meetings will be held at Bicester & North Oxford Cricket Club, Akemen Street, Bicester and 
commence at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


